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SUNRISE
MARKETPLACE




Directors Present: C. Woodards (Chair), D. Tollefson (Treasurer), T. Clement, C. DeCelle, T. Kimball, T. Mitchell, S. Patterson 
Directors Absent: A. Gianulias (Vice Chair), M. Nishimura (Secretary), J. Bollinger, J. Smith, W. Wasulko
City of Citrus Heights:  Councilmember Al Fox
CHPD Representative:  Lt. Dave Gutierrez, Sergeant James Evans  

Guests: S. Rodgers        Staff: K. Carpenter, J. DePrada, B. Niekamp 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER
 Christi Woodards
Meeting called at 1:09 PM.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Christi Woodards
NONE.
ADMINISTRATIVE 
Christi Woodards
· ACTION/APPROVE: AUGUST 16, 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES – No Quorum
CITY OF CITRUS HEIGHTS
Kathilynn Carpenter 
· Devon was unable to attend, Kathilynn reported that the City is beginning activation of the new logo and branding on new banners, marketing materials, signage and city vehicles. 
· Regional Transit’s SmaRT Ride roll out has been successful and has been nationally acknowledged as the first activation of micro transit.  Routes have been expanded and buses will be added.  
· City Council unanimously approved the Mitchell Ranch housing development plan at the August 23rd meeting.  There was little opposition to the project at the meeting.   

· Christi reported that Devon spoke at Rotary and shared that four different business have taken advantage of the façade design assistance grant that is offered through the City. These included: Crepes and Burgers; an architectural firm; Lilliput and Adventure Sports.  
CHPD REPORT
Lieutenant Dave Gutierrez/Sergeant James Evans 
· Sergeant James Evans is the new POP sergeant. Sergeant Chad Morris was promoted to Lieutenant and his successor Sergeant Chris Frey was also promoted to Lieutenant.  
· Sign Ordinance awareness. Code Enforcement has worked with City Appliance regarding their banner sign. They are also working with HD Supply regarding issues on site.  Enforcement officers are starting with an education and awareness tact vs. fine and fee.   

· Crime is down YTD – Chief Lawrence gave an update at the Chamber luncheon this week.

· Officers are currently focused on SMP for both sign ordinance education and crime. They are alerting car owners via mail (through license plate information) regarding car windows that are left down, or doors unlocked with items in the car.   

· CHPD and the City is encouraging businesses to utilize Cart Track for cart retrieval.  Lt. Gutierrez discussed which companies currently utilize the service in the District.  SMP will contact those not on the list and encourage them to contract with the company. 

· Tiffany Clement noted that they are having issues with homeless hiding and living in the bushes at Lyons in Sunrise Village.  
· Kathilynn attended a meeting of all PBIDs with Cynthia Cavanaugh, the County’s Director of Homeless Initiatives to get feedback from PBIDS. It is a warzone for the PBIDS located downtown. They spend a large part of their time dealing with homelessness. The County is applying for funding from the state initiative, No Place Like Home. Staff is advocating for the City to receive some of that funding.   
REVIEW OF CURRENT 2018 SMP BOARD OF DIRECTORS & OFFICERS SLATE 
Christi Woodards
REVIEW: FEEDBACK FOR 2019 SLATE (DIRECTOR AND OFFICER OPENINGS) – No Quorum
Christi reviewed the slate and noted terms for expiration and officer positions.  If your term expires this year, please let Christi know if you will be renewing for another term.  Tiffany Clement will be taking over as Marketing Chair.   
Christi has been Chair for the past seven years, since 2011.  Please let Christi know if you are interested in one of the officer positions: Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary. Current Vice Chair, Andy Gianulias, indicated he will not offer to be Chair. Travis Kimball indicated interest for the Chair position and renewal of his term. 

S. Patterson suggested that it would be better if Travis served as Vice Chair prior to serving in the Chair position. She will follow up with Travis after the meeting to discuss.   
FINANCIAL REPORT
Kathilynn Carpenter

· ACTION / ACCEPT:  AUGUST 2018 FINANCE REPORT – No Quorum
· ACTION/APPROVE: 2018 YEAR END FORECAST – No Quorum
· REVIEW: 2019 DRAFT BUDGET – No Quorum
MARKETING COMMITTEE
Susie Rodgers
ACTION/APPROVE: SMP LOGO MODIFICATION OPTION: - No Quorum (tabled to next meeting)
Susie reviewed recent marketing activities.  Staff is ramping up business outreach within the District. Face to face meetings with merchants going very well.  The SMP Facebook Page reached 10,000 likes in July.  Detailed social media stats are available on request. SMP newsletters to consumers and businesses have been well-received.  Staff attends approximately five ribbon cuttings per month. Events in the district include: Circus Vargas and Fall Carnival at Sunrise Mall; CTC Fall Family Fair, and the Cemetarium Haunted House.  Magical Moments holiday event planning is currently underway. 
CHAIR/EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
Christi Woodards 
None. 
ADJOURN MEETING
Christi Woodards 

Meeting adjourned at 2:48 PM
Respectfully submitted by,

Breanna Niekamp 
Accepted and approved by, Christi Woodards, Chair- Sunrise MarketPlace Board of Directors.

____________________________________________________________

Christi Woodards, Chair 
THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED OCTOBER 11, 2018
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